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  Dress:  
 
  All boys are required to wear full winter uniform including blazers 
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Western Province Preparatory School 

29 May 2015 

Back to Boys 

Educating Hearts and Minds 

celebrating life and learning 

From the Headmasterôs Desk 
 

Dear Parents 
 
It gives me great pleasure to inform you that we 
have appointed Mrs Jade Davies to the Grade 2 
position, ƭŜŦǘ ǾŀŎŀƴǘ ōȅ aǊǎ {ǳǎŀƴƴŀ WŀƳŜǎΩ 
relocation to KwaZulu-Natal next term. Jade joins 
us from Somerset College, having taught at 
Sweet Valley and in the UK previously. She is a 
passionate, energetic and experienced teacher 
who we look forward to welcoming into the 
Wetpups family.  
 
It was wonderful to welcome some past staff 
back to school. Mr Peter Dauncey, past 
headmaster, brought the nephew of Dorothy St 
Hill (after whom the library is named) for a tour 
of the school, and Mrs Wickens, her daughter 
Patty, and Mr and Mrs Pearce were here for the 
unveiling of the new portrait of past headmaster, 
Mr Roger Wickens.  
 
Chapel on Wednesday saw a continuation of our 
theme on Gratitude. Oliver Steynor reminded the 
boys just how much we have for which we can be 
grateful. There are often times when we harp on 
the unlucky events that we believe dominate our 
lives when in reality, if we look critically, we are 
luckier than hundreds of thousands of 
Capetonians. In a similar vein, we enjoyed a 
remarkable presentation by William Makin on 
Monday. He presented a project that he has 
chosen completely off his own bat. He spoke at 
ōƻǘƘ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ά¢ƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ SǘƻǊŜέΣ ŀ ǇƻǇ-
up άǎƘƻǇέ  ŀƛƳŜŘ ŀǘ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ 
dignity to the homeless by giving them choice. 
He appealed to the boys and staff to bring in any 
adult clothing, footwear and blankets to stock his 
street store, as well as volunteers to help him on 
the day. How wonderful to see this type of 
initiative shown by our young chaps! 
 
There has been much crazy pirate action in 
evidence today, as the Grade 1s celebrate 
PiratesΩ Day. We have certainly taken our lives 
into our own hands entering that realm, but 
much fun was had. We look forward to the first 
of a number of music concerts, with the Grade 2s 
in action next week. These are great occasions 
for our boys to show their progress, while also 
providing them with opportunities to perform in 
ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ άǎŀŦŜέ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜs. 
 
 

Thought for the 

Week 
 

άDƻƻŘƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ about what 
you do. Not who you pray 
ǘƻΦέ 
 
British writer Terry 
Pratchett (1948-2015) in 
ά{ƴǳŦŦέ 

Finally, please take note of our whole school 
Dads n Lads event on Sunday, 7 June. This is a 
Table Mountain hike which offers two different 
routes, depending on (dadsΩύ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ 
While these are great bonding opportunities for 
dads and their lads, we also welcome any stand-
in male role models should a dad not be 
available. ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ άŦǊŜǎƘ ŀƛǊέ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΣ 
even for our senior boys who will no doubt be 
spending much of the weekend at their desks 
preparing for exams. 
 

Thanks again those who have braved wintry 
conditions this week to support our various 
sports events. We hope to see many of you at 
school tomorrow as we take on SACS. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend.  
 

GARY SKEELES 
 

Rayan Kader (Grade 2J) Show and Tell 
Skeleton with Mr Skeeles 
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Second-Hand Shop News 
  
The Second-Hand Shop is located on the Newlands Road Campus 
and has an excellent selection of second-hand school uniforms 
(including blazers), sports gear, bags and essentials. 
 

We are currently looking for any items of winter uniform or 
winter sport kit. If you have any items you would like to donate, 
they may be dropped off at either the Newlands or Eden Road 
offices. 
 

All funds raised from the Second-Hand Shop go towards our 
Bursary Fund. 
 

Trading times:  Mondays: By appointment 
Fridays: 13:00 to 14:00  

 

Contact Linda Daniel 0845851666 or 
email linda@cradleoflife.com  

 

Chaplainôs Corner 
 
 
 
 
 
And if anyone forces you to go one mile, go with him two miles. 
  

Matthew 5:41 
 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ ς All welcome 
 

Thursdays from 07:45 ς 08:30 in Eden Rd Staff Room 
 

Send prayer requests or get reminders to Kath Malan 
jkmalan@webafrica.org.za  
 

Wednesday Chapel Services 
 

All parents are invited to attend the Chapel service on 
Wednesdays in the Stansbury Hall at 07:40. Please join us. 
 

Dads and Lads Table Mountain Hike 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please diarise Sunday, 7 June, for our annual foray up Table 
Mountain. 
 
We will meet at Constantia Nek at 08:00 for an 8:15 start.  
 
Grades 2 ς 7 will head up "Constantia Corner", picnic at the dam 
on top, and then come down via the concrete road. We expect 
to be down between 12:00 and 13:00.  
 
There will be a shorter route for Grades N ς 1 boys.  
 
More details will be emailed out in the week before the walk. 
 
All boys coming on the hike will receive ten merits. 
 
You are welcome to bring your dog(s). The longer route is not 
suitable for old\ frail dog, as there is a short scramble at one 
point on Constantia corner. 
 
The outing is dependent on good weather. We will make a call 
on the Friday beforehand, and advise everyone via email. 
 
We are also looking for a few guides, so if you can help or need 
further information please contact Mark Derman 0834888777 or 
email mark@soulv.co.za   

 

Grade 2 Music Concert 
 

(including the Grade 3 choir boys) 
 

The Grade 2 boys will have their first semester Music Concert 
on Tuesday, 2 June, starting at 13:15 in the Frances Crowson 
Recital Room.  
 

There will be a rehearsal for the boys during school on Monday, 
1 June. Boys must bring their music and instruments to school on 
both days. 
 

The concert programme is available on the school website in the 
cultural section. It lists the boys who are performing and their 
pieces. Boys only perform in the concerts if they are ready, so 
not all music boys will play.  
 

The Junior Choir (Grades 2 and 3 boys) will perform at the start 
of the concert. They will be singing the same pieces that they 
sang at the Herschel concert.  

 

Family News 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with John and Adam Bales (Grade 
2J & 2D) whose paternal grandfather passed this week. 

Back to Boys 
 

Grade 4 Maths Work Station 

http://wpps-prep.org.za/wp-admin/linda@cradleoflife.com
mailto:jkmalan@webafrica.org.za
mailto:mark@soulv.co.za
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Back to Boys 
 

Planting Ms BeckerΩs Vertical Garden 

Grade N Birthday Ring for Mr Skeeles 

Congratulations to Andrew Widelko (U11) 
and Aidan Burns (U13) who were awarded 

their WP Squash Colours 



4 | P a g e 

 

  
 

 to Boys 
 

Back to Boy 
 

Back to Boys 
 

Back to Boys 
 

Back to Boys 
 

Back to Boys 
 


